Quincy CSD Watershed Fuel Reduction Project
GN 03-DG-11051150-033

Quarterly Report
April 1-June 30, 2005 and Final

General

Plumas County Fire Safe Council and Plumas Corporation are carryied out this non-
federal land project [adjacent to national forest lands] using RAC Title IT, Plumas Board
of Supervisors Title I funds (Planning only) as well as Quincy CSD funds. The Board of
Supervisors finalized the allocation of matching Title HI funds on 6/17/03 and the RAC
Title II funds’ contract was executed on 7/21/03.

PCFSC solicited for and chose a Registered Professional Forester (Dan Howell) to
oversee the fuels reduction work,

A request for.a contract extension through 6/30/05 was made and approved during the
previous guarter. The District Ranger issued a Decision Memo on the project (4/22/05.
The fuels reduction work was carried out and completed in June, 2003,

Fuels Reduetion

PCFSC and the RPF, working with Quincy CSD, defined the project scope and executed
the Landowner Agreement. Bids necessitated a decrease in project acreage from 17 acres
down to 13 acres and a request to make that change in the goals was approved by the
Forest Supervisor during this quarter. Fire Safe Council committed other non-federal
funds ($5,000} to the project in an attempt to get the thirteen acres accomplished. This
additional allocation was made internally and PCFSC awarded the fuels contract.

The fuels reduction work commenced on 6/8/05 and was completed on 7/1/05.

-

Financial Accrual Status

Under grant # 03-DG-11051150-033, as of the end of this quarter (6/30/053), the Plumas
County Fire Safe Council has incurred the following total cumulative costs for the Title 11
portion of the project: $12,000. Total project costs incurred to date are § 19,885.25.

All Title TI funds will now be drawn down.



